
WAC 308-408A-020  Application process to take examination.  This 
section does not apply to applicants for a home inspector's license 
who are actively licensed in another jurisdiction or were so licensed 
in the preceding six months in accordance with WAC 308-408A-040.

(1) Any person desiring to take an examination for a home inspec-
tor's license, except applicants who have received clock hours in an-
other jurisdiction that have not been approved by the department, or 
applicants who are requesting substitution of clock hours per WAC 
308-408A-050, shall telephone the testing service up to one day prior 
to the desired test date to schedule and pay for an examination by 
cashier's check, certified check, money order, credit card, debit 
card, e-checks, or money voucher to the testing service. On the day of 
the examination, the candidate shall submit a completed examination 
application that has been approved by the department to the testing 
service. This approval is valid for six months from the date of the 
approval letter. If the approval expires, the candidate must apply to 
be reapproved. Approval is granted upon successful completion of a one 
hundred twenty hour course in fundamentals of home inspection and 
proof of forty hours of field training approved by the department. The 
candidate must pass a course examination approved by the director. 
This course and the required field training must be completed within 
two years prior to applying for the home inspector's license examina-
tion.

(2) The candidate will be able to schedule an examination date up 
to one day prior to their desired test date. Candidates requesting a 
morning or afternoon test session will be scheduled immediately for an 
examination and will be provided with a registration number confirming 
their reservation. On the day of the examination, the candidate shall 
submit the verified examination application document to the testing 
service approved by the department.

(3) A candidate shall be assessed the full examination fee for 
any examination in which the candidate fails to provide two days' no-
tice to the testing service for changing their examination date or for 
failing to arrive and take a scheduled examination at the time the ex-
amination is scheduled or rescheduled.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 18.280.050 and 18.280. [18.280.060](6). WSR 
09-13-001, § 308-408A-020, filed 6/3/09, effective 7/4/09.]
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